June 19, 2017

Department of Environment,

Re: Ciearing permit for construction of Dam

Lot 3980 Warnergien rd, WARNERGLEN WA 6288
on deposited plan 203055
Property address 1416 Wamerglen rd, WARNERGLEN 6288.

We have farmed this property since 1994, during which time we have fenced and revegitated, the main creek
system which runs through the property. There is an area of approximately 10 Ha of natural bush surrounding
the proposed dam creek fine which we have fenced to exclude all cattle access. We planted 3000 trees on an
eroded creek line leading into the natural creek.

The creek bed itself is degraded with blackberries and introduced kikuyu species growing. It is proposed that the
dam wall will be put at such a height as to not allow the water level to rise into the natural fenced timber area.
The water in the dam will provide essential support for a current centre pivot irrigation system on the farm.

This letter is in support of our application for a dam construction.

With Regards
Ross Woodhouse
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